
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 11 – 24 November 2017 
 

You may have seen in the local press that an incident occurred on Wednesday evening at 

around 5.30 p.m. regarding one of our pupils who was still in her school uniform.  She was 

approached by a member of the public purporting to be a policeman, who offered her a lift 

home in the atrocious weather.  Although this incident happened well away from school, it 

was clearly of concern to all of us.   

We have taken the opportunity to remind the pupils never to accept a lift from someone 

unknown to them.  I am pleased to say that the girl in question took that advice and no harm 

came from this incident.  Her parents have informed the police and their enquiries continue.  

I am sure that you will help us in ensuring that all pupils are aware of the dangers of getting 

into a car with someone they don’t know. 

Mock Exams 

With Year 11 Mock Exams beginning on Monday 27 November 2017 I would like to remind 

all Year 11 pupils and their families that mobile phones and watches are banned from the 

exam rooms.  It would be easier to leave those items at home for the duration of the mock 

exams.  Clocks will, of course, be provided in all exam rooms. 

Year 11 Leavers’ Ball 

The date of the Ball has had to be changed.  It will now take place on Monday 25 June 2018 

at Barton Grange Hotel.  The change is due to circumstances beyond our control. 

GSCE Food Preparation & Nutrition 

The new GCSE Food Preparation & Nutrition is well underway and pupils will be expected to 

present their dishes to a high standard.  In order to support this, we are requesting that if 

anyone has any completely white or black crockery (small plates/bowls/ramekins) that they 

no longer require, please would they consider donating them to the Food Preparation & 

Nutrition class?  Thank you very much for your continued support. 

767 Bus 

Please find attached a letter from Lancashire County Council regarding the retiming of the 

767 bus service from Clayton Green to All Hallows.  This service will operate 10 minutes 

earlier in the morning.  The revised temporary timetable commenced from Monday 6 

November 2017. 

PTFA Spring Ball 

We are delighted to announce that this year the PTFA have decided to host the Spring Ball 

to raise funds for the school.  In a change to previously published, the Ball will take place on 

Saturday  



24 March 2018 in the Invincibles Lounge at Preston North End.  Tickets for the evening went 

on sale on 20 November 2017 at a cost of £35 each. 

 

United Utilities Vlogstars Competition 

Congratulations to Jacob Walne in Year 8 who has been shortlisted to the final five students 

in the United Utilities Vlogstars Competition.  The mission was to create a two-minute video 

blog to appeal to young people and spread the word that wet wipes are bad for loos.  The 

winner gets £1,000 for the school and £250 PC World vouchers for themselves.  The video 

with the most ‘likes’ will be crowned the winner so we are asking all member of our school 

community to get voting!  

Voting will close at midnight tonight so please vote now!.  Jacob’s video can be viewed by 

clicking on the following link https://www.unitedutilities.com/services/wastewater-services/uu-

vlogstars-2017-competition/  

Year 7 Football 

Congratulations to the Year 7 Football Team won the Lancashire Cup South Ribble Cluster 

7-a-Side Competition.  They now continue in the competition in a format to be confirmed. 

Year 11 Handball 

The Year 11 Handball Team won the South Ribble Tournament.  They finished the 

tournament unbeaten.  Well done to all the team! 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 27 November 2017. Soup 82p, Salads £1.79 – 

£2.55, Potatoes 66p, Baked Beans 66p. 

 

Monday: Sweet Chilli Beef served with Vegetable Rice £1.99.  Chicken Kebab served 

with Vegetable Rice £1.99.  Garlic Mushrooms served with Crusty Bread and 

Salad £1.58. 

Salad: Feta Cheese & Olives £1.79. 

Soup: Tomato & Basil 82p 

 

Tuesday: Freshly Made Braised Steak & Ale Pie, New Potatoes & Vegetables £1.99.  

Tandoori Chicken Breast Wrap served with Salad £1.73.  Mozzarella & 

Cherry Tomato Tartlet served with Salad £1.73. 

Salad: Chicken £1.79. 

Soup: Carrot & Coriander 82p. 

 

Wednesday: Freshly Made Beef Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.99.  Freshly Made 

Vegetarian Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.99.  Sweet Chilli Chicken 

Breast Quesadilla served with Salad £1.73. 

Salad: Rocket, Pepperoni & Potato Salad £1.79. 

Soup: Mushroom 82p. 

 

https://www.unitedutilities.com/services/wastewater-services/uu-vlogstars-2017-competition/
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Thursday: Pulled Pork in a Sub Roll served with Chips and Vegetables £1.99.  Chicken 

Goujons with a Sweet Chilli Sauce served with Chips & Vegetables £1.99.  

Joe’s Spiced Halloumi Burger with Coleslaw £1.73.  CHIPS 73p (May only 

be purchased with another product). 

Salad: Ploughman’s (Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread) £1.79. 

Soup: Scotch Broth 82p. 

 

Friday: Friday Favourite 

Quarter Pounder Beef Burger & Fries £1.99.  Breaded Southern Fried 

Chicken Fillet & Fries £1.99.  Vegetable Burger & Fries £1.99. 

Salad: Mediterranean Tuna £1.79. 

Soup: Vegetable 82p. 

 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

 

(All items are subject to availability) 

 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

  

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 


